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Welcome

Manny Guantez reviewed the minutes and they were approved.

DAS Report

Mollie advised that Raquel was unable to attend this meeting as she is attending a SAMHSA meeting in Baltimore.

Manny passed out a copy of the By-laws for the members’ information.  He states he did this because nominations for the PAC are coming up.

Mollie announced that Charley Crowley will be retiring this week.  Suzanne Borys will be assuming this position until a new Information Systems Manager can be hired.  She advised the members that the DAS’ data system developed during his tenure has received national recognition and thanked Charlie for his years of service.

Mollie announced that Andrea Connor is the new Chief of IDP but was unable to attend the meeting.

She announced that Ann Wanamaker was out for surgery that she had two weeks ago, but she is doing well.

Mollie advised that the co-occurring survey must be submitted by everyone who wants to participate in the co-occurring network.

She advised that DAS has launched a new 360 contract review process.  Mollie briefly explained that the review process looks at fiscal, licensing, monitoring, reportable events, and performance data, and will inform future funding directions and strategies.
She reminded everyone to sign up for the Action Campaign through NIATx if they haven’t already done so.  She explained that NIATx promotes and supports process improvement strategies.

Mollie announced the recent DAS funding awards for CWRP:  Eva’s Village for eight (8) intensive outpatient slots including housing and case management/wraparound services for women and their dependent children; CPC Behavioral Healthcare for six (6) intensive outpatient slots for adolescents; and Catholic Charities, Diocese of Trenton for thirteen (13) intensive outpatient slots for adolescents.  
Mollie also announced that there will be a conference called “Moving Towards Accessibility:  Acknowledging the Needs of People with Disabilities in Addiction Treatment and Prevention Services”.  It will be held on October 30 at the NJ Hospital Association in Princeton.  For more information, please contact Cerebral Palsy of NJ.

Mollie advised that applications are due October 7 for membership on the Advisory Committee for the Alcoholism and Drug Abuse Programs for the Deaf, Hard of Hearing and Disabled.  The application is on the DAS website.

Mollie advised that CASA has been selected to do the evaluation for the Needle Exchange Treatment Initiative.

Presentations

Dona Sinton provided an overview on DAS’ Substance Abuse Prevention and Treatment Block Grant application, utilizing the online web based block grant application system.  Additionally, she handed out copies of an overview document.  If anyone is interested in viewing the application online, go to https://bgas.samhsa.gov/2009/  The username is citizennj and the password is Corzine%949 (both the username and password are case sensitive).
Mollie presented a powerpoint on the 2009 DAS Strategic Plan, which includes 13 distinct goals.  The powerpoint will be made available on the PAC web page.
Mollie reminded everyone that the New Jersey Access Initiative has ended, but that DAS is continuing the role of recovery mentors.  DAS had a two day conference on September 22 and 23, 2008 calling Building Recovery Communities, to aid in the development of an action plan for Recovery Mentorship.

Members of the PAC had a discussion pertaining to inspections; there seem to be an enormous amount of redundancy. Also discussed was the way complaints are handled.  Mollie indicated these concerns were being addressed in the workplan and internally at DAS.
Barry Johnson commended the IDP, specifically Ann Wanamaker, for the wonderful job she has been doing.  Mollie and Vicki agreed.  Many members at the meeting commended Ann for her outstanding contributions to IDP.

Subcommittee Reports

Co-Occurring


no report

Fee for Service

no report

Housing


no report

Indicators and outcomes
Charlie stated that they met and at the meeting, Mollie gave a presentation on NIATx, and the group recommend a method for tracking outcomes for OMT clients by phase movement which will be implemented in NJ-SAMS
Workforce Development
no report

Mollie briefly discussed deemed status.

Mary Gay Abbott Young questioned that they cannot hire someone under criminal supervision as part of their criminal justice contract.  DAS responded that this is a policy from the State Parole Board.
Mollie advised that on October 24, 2008, DAS will host a meeting for Medical Directors and Clinical Directors.  Dr. Baxter will be present to address any questions.  
The next PAC meeting is scheduled for Friday, October 17, 2008 at the Monmouth County Human Services Building in Freehold.

